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February 2023 

Parents, Guardians, and Community Members,  

 
In the December school board meeting, our school directors adopted district legislative priorities for the 
2022-23 session. These priorities provide a focus for our advocacy during this legislative session. Often 
during a legislative session, hundreds of education bills are ‘dropped’ or introduced. Superintendents in 
our region, including myself, testify on the impact of these bills and an important reminder is that there 
are no ‘free’ bills, meaning, every bill whether it has a budgetary note or not, requires staffing to imple-
ment. Just this year, school districts across our state are required to implement at least ten new bills that 
came into effect this school year from previous sessions.  
 
At the end of January, Assistant Superintendent Tom Arlt, Finance Director Jamie Reed, and I went to 
Olympia to meet with legislators and share our school district priorities. Over a day and a half was spent 
meeting with 11 legislators and two senators sharing the need to better fund Special Education and more 
locally, provide safe walk routes to school by funding sidewalks for Snowdon. Currently, in Special Edu-
cation, the district spends over $2.1 million out of our local levy (i.e. not funded by the state) to best serve 
our students. Mr. Arlt, Mrs. Reed, and I are optimistic that better funding models could happen during this 
session.  
 
We also had a meeting with Representative Mike Volz, one of our legislators in the 6th district, and he 
took interest in potentially helping with sidewalks around Snowdon elementary. His assistant has reached 
out to Mrs. Reed and we are currently filling out proposals that will ultimately be decided by the transpor-
tation department. We appreciate the willingness to reach out and show support at the local level.  
 
In late February, the Washington State School Directors Association (WSSDA) hosts “A Day on the Hill” 
where school board directors across the state go to Olympia for a day and half to learn more about the 
legislative processes. We have a team of five scheduled to go: Director Henry Browne, Director Zachary 
Zorrozua, Student Advisor to the Board Zach Cox, Assistant Superintendent Tom Arlt, and myself. I look 
forward to the trip and learning more while we continue to advocate for Cheney Public Schools! 
 
The school board adopted legislative priorities are attached and you are more than welcome to reach out 
to our legislators in the 6th district—Representative Mike Volz, Representative Jenny Graham, and Sena-
tor Jeff Holy —to share your thoughts. Another way to support and be active in our school district is to 
complete the Thought Exchange survey that is seeking input on budget priorities. The link to the Thought 
Exchange is here: https://tejoin.com/scroll/196788906. We wish you the best and thank you for your con-
tinued support. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Ben Ferney, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
Cheney Public Schools 

Our essential foundations 
 

 High Expectations and Continuous Progress 
 Involvement and Engagement with School District Community 
 Stewardship and Planning 

Important 
dates: 
 
February 16 
Preschool Policy 
Council 
Betz Portable A2  
4:00 pm 
 
February 20 
President’s Day 
No School  
 
February 22 
School Board Meeting 
Sunset Elementary  
11:00 AM 
 
February 25 
District Honor Band 
Festival Concert 
CHS Auditorium 
2:00 PM 
 
March 8 
School Board Meeting 
CHS Library 
6:00 pm 
 
March 9-10 
School Conferences 
No School 
 
March 22 
School Board Meeting 
Cheney Middle 
School 
4:00 PM 

 

Follow Cheney Public Schools on:  

Instagram Facebook and Twitter  

or go to www.cheneysd.org for current news and information. 

Character Trait for February 
Honesty 

Sincerity and reverence or love for the truth. 

https://tejoin.com/scroll/196788906
http://twitter.com/CheneySchools
http://www.facebook.com/CheneySD/


      

Cheney Public Schools does not discrimi-
nate in any programs or activities on the 
basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, 
national origin, age, veteran or military 
status, sexual orientation, gender expres-
sion or identity, economic status, pregnan-
cy, familial status, marital status, disabil-
ity, or the use of a trained guide dog or 
service animal, and provides equal access 
to the Boy Scouts and other designated 
youth groups.  The following employees 
have been designated to handle questions 
and complaints of alleged discrimination. 

Title IX/Chapter 28A.640 Officer/ 
Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator/ADA Coor-
dinator 
Tom Arlt, Assistant Superintendent  
Cheney School District, 12414 S. Andrus Rd. 
Cheney, WA  99004 Phone:  (509) 559-4550 
 

Section 504 Coordinator 
Franklin Day, Director, Student Support Services 
Cheney School District, 12414 S. Andrus Rd. 
Cheney, WA  99004 Phone:  (509) 559-4507      
  

Requests for Disclosure of Public Records 
Helen Page, Public Records Officer 
Cheney School District, 12414 S. Andrus Rd., 
Cheney, WA  99004 Phone:  (509) 559-4502   

Salnave Kindness Crew Presents to School Board 
 

The Salnave Kindness Crew, a team of 
students dedicated to spreading a mes-

sage of kindness at Salnave, presented 
their work to the Cheney School Board 

of Directors on February 8th. So far 
this year they have caught 535 acts of 
kindness. Each act is recorded with a 

paper chain link in a kindness paper chain that is displayed on 
the school walls. Board mem-

bers were invited to start their 
own kindness chains.   

Top: Kindness Crew presents their 
work to the board. 

Left: Kindness crew speaking to Di-
rector Mark Scott 

FBLA Club Successful at NE Regional Winter Conference 
 
The Cheney FBLA Club had a great 2023 Northeast Regional 
Winter Conference. The Cheney Club had 32 of its 38 attending 
members place in the top six and qualify for the FBLA State 
Leadership Conference. As a team, members placed top six 96 
times in the competition. Students who place top six are eligible 
to compete at the State Business Leadership Conference on 
April 20-23 in Spokane. Of the 96 different times that we 
placed, Cheney FBLA had 24 first-place finishes and 17 second
-place finishes. 

Qualifiers are headed to the state conference and students who 
place top 4 in the state qual-
ify to attend the national 
conference June 25-July 2 
in Atlanta. This regional 
event was held at Cheney 
High School and was at-
tended by 18 different local 
high schools with 350 stu-
dents in attendance. 

Project Management Class Designs New School Maps 
 
Cheney High School’s project 
management class was hard at 
work over the winter on a pro-
ject to assist the schools of the 
district with developing new 
campus maps for emergency 
planning purposes. The class 
was split into multiple teams that took on a school. Students 
reviewed the existing maps and then met with stakeholders for 
their assigned school site. Often this meant meeting with the 
principal, assistant principal, and YES Officer Pat Carbaugh. 
Students toured the school sites, learned the evacuation routes, 

and took notes of 
discrepancies 
between existing 
maps and build-
ings.  
 
Students took 
this information 
back to their pro-
ject group and 

began to refine their school’s map. Each team had one member 
who was their designer—these designers had completed another 
CTE course called Digital Design. The designers had the essen-
tial task of drawing the new maps using Adobe Suite software.  
 
On January 24 the students presented their work, from inception 
to delivery for the new school maps, each group produced a 
standard school map and an evacuation map. The groups pre-
sented to District Assistant Director of Teaching and Learning 
Kim Lefler, Principal Brett Hale, and YES Officer Pat Car-
baugh. The presentations highlighted improvements made to the 
maps and the process for creating the new maps. Students cele-
brated the completion of the project with a class pizza party.  
 

Top: Student presents 
the updated CMS Map. 

 
Middle: Before and after 

views of the Betz Ele-
mentary Map. 

 
Bottom: Class Photo 

with Evaluators.  

Photo Highlights of 
Spirit Games 

 
L-R, Top to Bottom:  

Unified Game, Band, Spirit 
Performance, Boys Game, 
Girls Game, Cheer  Team 






